
411 West Ocean Boulevard
Long Beach, CA 90802City of Long Beach

Legislation Details (With Text)

File #:  Version: 110-0794 Name: DHHS - CUPA grant for camera purchase

Status:Type: Contract CCIS

File created: In control:7/19/2010 City Council

On agenda: Final action:8/3/2010 8/3/2010

Title: Recommendation to authorize City Manager, or designee, to execute all necessary documents with
the Certified Unified Program Agency (CUPA) Forum Environmental Protection Trust Fund to accept
grant funding in the amount of $3,219 for the purchase of digital cameras and cellular telephones to
be utilized by Long Beach CUPA emergency response personnel.  (Citywide)

Sponsors: Health and Human Services

Indexes: Grant, Grant Agreement

Code sections:

Attachments: 1. 080310-C-17sr.pdf

Action ByDate Action ResultVer.

approve recommendationCity Council8/3/2010 1 Pass

Recommendation to authorize City Manager, or designee, to execute all necessary documents with
the Certified Unified Program Agency (CUPA) Forum Environmental Protection Trust Fund to accept
grant funding in the amount of $3,219 for the purchase of digital cameras and cellular telephones to
be utilized by Long Beach CUPA emergency response personnel.  (Citywide)

The Department of Health and Human Services (Health Department) has been awarded funding in
the amount of $3,219, which will be used to purchase, as a one-time expenditure, six (6) cellular
telephones and chargers, and ten (10) digital cameras. The current equipment in use is outdated
and no longer manufacturer supported.

This purchase will benefit CUPA programs by enabling staff to immediately communicate with support
personnel and supervisors during inspections and other CUPA activities. It will also benefit
emergency response activities by allowing communication with other emergency responders, non-fire
personnel, and other CUPA staff. The Health Department’s CUPA staff provides 24-hour emergency
response to hazardous materials incidents throughout the City. CUPA staff use cameras to document
inspections at CUPA permitted facilities and during hazardous materials emergency responses.

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Linda Trang on July 9, 2010 and by Budget Officer
Victoria Bell on July 15, 2010.

City Council action is requested on August 3, 2010 in order to have the agreement signed and
returned to CUPA by the due date of August 15, 2010.

The City will receive grant funds of $3,219 to offset expenditures of the same amount.  Sufficient
funds are budgeted in the CUPA Fund (SR 131) and the Department of Health and Human Services
(HE).  There is no City match of funds required, no impact to the General Fund and no net impact to
jobs associated with this action.
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Approve recommendation.

RONALD R. ARIAS, DIRECTOR
HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

APPROVED:

PATRICK H. WEST
CITY MANAGER
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